	Horton Grange Primary Year 6 Newsletter

Summer 1 - Year 6

	Dear Parents and Carers: The next half term is particularly important as the pupils will be sitting their SATs. After SATs, we have lots of exciting learning opportunities planned for our Year 6 children. We will be exploring the theme of Maafa. This project teaches children about Africa, past and present, with a particular focus on Benin. It traces the development of the slave trade and explores Britain’s role in the transatlantic slave trade, the causes and consequences of the European colonisation of Africa and the worldwide communities that make up the African diaspora. 

	Maths

Pupils will continue to explore geometry in their Maths lessons and will begin to apply their knowledge to reflect and translate shapes. They will then plot points on a graph using coordinates and draw missing coordinates using knowledge of the properties of shape. Throughout our Maths lessons, we will continue to expose the children to a variety of reasoning problems in preparation for their SATs. We will continue to practise mental strategies in our focused Arithmetic lessons once a week and in our daily Maths lessons as we consolidate our skills.
	English
The pupils will be writing a set of instructions to take care of an animal, developing the use of sophisticated punctuation including parenthesis, colons and commas for clarity and a list. They will be using organisational and presentational devices to structure the text such as subheadings, bullet points and numbers of items. After they have published their instructions, pupils will be writing a formal letter related to recent topical events that have sparked the children’s interests. They will be utilising a range of skills in their writing including multi-clause sentences, fronted adverbials, formal language and expanded noun phrases.



	Remember!
Please encourage your child to complete their Maths and English homework each week and to bring their books back to school every Monday. 

Children will receive Raving Reader ticks every time you sign it to say that you have heard your child read at home. They should be reading their fluency book every day until your child's class teacher changes it. A ‘Reading for Enjoyment’ book will also be given, which your child can change every day if they wish. Children also have access to ‘Bug Club’, where the books are pitched at the correct level of challenge for your child. To support times tables, children should access Times Table Rockstars regularly at home, this will support your child across the maths curriculum. 
	Summer 1 in Year 6

[image: image1.png]




	PSHE

Pupils will learn about potential risks when they are out and about in the local area. They will learn to recognise and respond appropriately to peer pressure in a range of scenarios and discuss the emotions that can occur as a result of a person being put into a certain situation.

	
	
	MFL

Pupils will continue to learn to read instructions and look at healthy recipes in Spanish. They will also learn more about the tradition and festival of Semana Santa (the holy week leading to Easter) in different parts of Spain.



	Physical Education 

Children will need to come to school in their correct PE kit, this includes plain black/blue joggers, a white polo shirt/T-shirt and black pumps or trainers. This half-term they will be practising balance.
	Science
This half term we will be looking at the human circulatory system. Children will explore the transport role of the human circulatory system, its main parts, and primary functions. They will learn about healthy lifestyle choices and the effects of harmful substances on the body.
	ART

Children will look at the colour theory by studying the colour wheel and exploring mixing tints, shades, and tones. They will learn about significant landscape artworks and features of landscapes before using this knowledge to create landscape paintings.
	RE 

Children will be learning about Sikhism and will look at how Sikhs show commitment to their religion. They will reflect on values and how this is shown through daily religious observance.




